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REPORT OF THE ECF SPORT AND RECREATION ALLIANCE REPRESENTATIVE
Once again I can only apologise to members of Council for the extreme lateness of this Report. I had hoped to be able to refer more fully to some pending developments.
I mentioned last year the impending change of name from the CCPR (Central Council of Physical Recreation) to the Sport and Recreation Alliance. The change duly took effect in late 2010.

My principal duties have continued to be:
1. Attending the S+RA AGM in July. This year I was unable to be present and Stewart Reuben attended in my stead.

2 Attending the meetings of the S+RA’s Games and Sports Division, the largest of the six divisions. This consists largely of members of medium sized sports and is also attended by representatives of the English Bridge Union, the English Draughts Association and the British Go Association. Hitherto there have been three meetings a year, but from the start of 2012 there will be only two. 
3 Attending informal meetings, usually on the Tuesday afternoons following the S+RA Divisional Meetings, of the embryonic Mind Sports Council, comprising representatives of the English Chess Federation, the English Bridge Union, the English Draughts Association, the British Go Association and the Mind Sports Olympiad.
4  Monitoring the programme of S+RA workshops (sometimes free, but usually costing £25-£35), drawing their existence to the attention of relevant Directors and Officers, and attending occasionally myself where appropriate.
This year there have been an important series of workshops on a new “Voluntary Code of Good Governance for the Sport and Recreation Sector”. Andrew Farthing joined me at the last of these workshops (which was free).
5 Seeking to absorb a large amount of material emanating from the S+RA and seeking further advice where necessary on matters potentially affecting the ECF. 

The following additional duty will arise in 2012:

6 Attending relevant S+RA presentations. Hitherto these have been incorporated within the Divisional Meetings, but henceforth they will be held separately. This will enable the Divisional Meetings to concentrate on the business of the Division and avoid the need for the same presentation having to be given several times to different Divisions.
Two important matters are worthy of mention:

1 Voluntary Code of Good Governance for the Sport and Recreation Sector

The Code can be downloaded at:

 http://www.sportandrecreation.org.uk/sites/default/files/Voluntary%20Code%20of%20Good%20Governance%20for%20the%20Sport%20and%20Recreation%20Sector.pdf 

Member organisations of the S+RA are invited to sign up to the Code, but at present I am unable to recommend that the ECF should do so. The reason is that the Code states that “Good governance is about a Board leading and providing strategic direction for an organisation and not about managing the organisation”. Whilst this may be true of a larger organisation, I consider the efficient management of the ECF to be an essential function of the Board.

Nevertheless the Code contains some useful and thought provoking material which the Board may wish to consider.
2 Mind Sports Council

Some useful steps have now been taken towards establishing the Council on a more formal basis, but this remains a work in progress.
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